BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS
MEMBERS

KEVIN JAMES PRESIDENT

HEATHER MARIE REPENNING
VICE PRESIDENT

MICHAEL R. DAVIS
PRESIDENT PRO TEMPORE

JOEL F. JACINTO COMMISSIONER

LUZ M. RIVAS COMMISSIONER

FERNANDO CAMPOS EXECUTIVE OFFICER CITY OF LOS ANGELES

CALIFORNIA



ERIC GARCETTI MAYOR DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS BUREAU OF ENGINEERING

GARY LEE MOORE, PE, ENV SP

1149 S. BROADWAY, SUITE 700 LOS ANGELES, CA 90015-2213

http://eng.lacity.org

December 28, 2017

Greg Hex Zebron Corporation PO Box 2874 Newport Beach, CA 92659

SUBJECT: ZEBRON #386/9000

<u>BR800053</u>

Dear Mr. Hex,

Zebron #386/9000 Type II liner corrosion barrier is now approved for use on concrete or mortar surfaces and direct application to brick surfaces. Your approval has been extended four years, with a new expiration date of December 28, 2021. All work shall be constructed in accordance with the latest Standard Specifications for Public Works Construction adopted by the board of public works as amended by the latest corresponding City of Los Angeles Department of Public Works Brown Book. See Zebron Standard Operation Procedure for additional requirement.

The City assumes no responsibility for any and all safety related issues in regards to the installation and use of this product. It is the responsibility of the installer to understand the appropriate use and limitations of this product and to address any and all safety concerns with the manufacturer. Further, it is the installer's responsibility to conform to all applicable industry and regulatory safety requirements.

If you would like your product to be listed on the Approved Product Tracking System after the approval expiration date, and the product's material formulation has not changed, you will need to comply with the approval renewal requirements for Type II Liners. You must submit the following at least 90 calendar days before the date on which your approval will expire: a letter verifying that there have been no changes to the material composition since the product was last tested by the City. The submittals will be evaluated by City engineering staff, and if they are considered satisfactory, a four-year extension will be granted.

Please be advised that any change in material must be reported to us for consideration of compliance with the specifications. If you have any questions, please contact Kent Welling at (213) 485-5405, or Edward Arrington at (213) 485-1694.

Sincerely

Edward Arrington, S.E., ENV SP

Engineer of Design

Wastewater Conveyance Engineering Division

c.c.: File